

District 36 Business Meeting
 Tuesday, May 2nd, 2023
 Minutes

- Serenity Prayer
- [Twelve Traditions](#) - Natalie C.
- [Fifth Concept for World Service](#) - Paul C.
- Welcome
- Roll call - Paul C., Mike L, Glenda R., Tami B., Kent C., Dale D., Linda Z, Natalie C., David B., Stefanie P., Patrick S.
- Introduction of any new General Services Representatives (GSRs) in attendance
 - Welcome, Stefanie P.!
- May Anniversaries - None
- Officer Reports
 - District Committee Member (DCM) - Paul C.
 - Shared the DCM report. The top priority for the district remains filling all open positions. A view of the openings and a subjective ranking for filling them was shared. During the discussion, Linda Z. made herself available for the Grapevine/Literature chair position. So now the view looks like this.

District Committee Member	Paul C	Alternate District Committee Member	Mike L
Secretary	Edd A	Alternate Secretary	1
Treasurer	Glenda R.	Alternate Treasurer	Patrick S
Registrar	Tami L.	Alternate Registrar	3
Bridge the Gap/Treatment Chair	Josh L	Alternate Bridge the Gap/Treatment Chair	5
Corrections Chair	Natalie C	Alternate Corrections Chair	6
Cooperation with the Professional Community/Public Information Chair	David B	Alternate Cooperation with the Professional Community/Public Information Chair	7
Eastside Intergroup Board Member	Kent C.	Alternate Eastside Intergroup Board Member	8
Events Chair	Dale D.	Alternate Events Chair	4
Grapevine/Literature Chair	Linda Z.	Alternate Grapevine/Literature Chair	9
Third Legacy Chair	11	Alternate Third Legacy Chair	13
Web & Digital Chair	Virgil O	Alternate Web & Digital Chair	2
Young People Chair	10	Alternate Young People Chair	12

Thanks, Linda!

- There is also a meeting at 7 PM on Tuesday, May 9th to review how our email for the district works. The meeting has been added to the event calendar on www.snovalleyaa.org.
- The tentative date for our District 36 inventory for this rotation is Tuesday, June 20th at 7PM. The inventory has been added to the event calendar on www.snovalleyaa.org. Paul will reach out to Jerry F., Area 72 Secretary, about leading the inventory discussion.
- Alternate District Committee Member (Alt DCM) - Mike L.
 - Mike shared about the April Area business quarterly which he and Edd attended.
 - The district meeting schedule housed on [the District Documents area of our website](#) has been updated. Take a look and see that it's correct. Print out some copies and take them out to groups and their General Service Representatives.

- We will be reviewing and revising the District Guidelines (also housed on [the District Documents area of our website](#)) during this rotation.
 - Secretary - Edd A.
 - Edd sent advance notice that he would be unable to attend this month.
 - The April business meeting minutes were sent out on April 27th. Feedback was shared during the meeting that the minutes will be more valuable for sharing with groups if they are sent out as soon as possible after the meeting, even if they are less detailed. The April minutes were approved.
 - Treasurer - Glenda R.
 - Glenda gave her first update as Treasurer. She and Patrick S. have met to transfer knowledge on our accounting. The treasurer's report was approved.
 - Registrar - Tami B.
 - Tami has been trained up on the registrar role by John B. She'll reach out to groups for updated General Services Representative information.
- Pause for the Seventh Tradition
 - "Every A.A. group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside contributions"
 - [District 36 PayPal link](#)
- Committee Chair Reports
 - Accessibility - OPEN
 - Archives - OPEN
 - Bridge the Gap/Treatment - Josh L. - Not here tonight.
 - Corrections - Natalie C.
 - New contacts at Echo Glen. Will try to reach out to Area 72 corrections contacts.
 - Cooperation with the Professional Community / Public Information (CPC/PI) - David B.
 - David had to drop before we reached his update. He will send an update.
 - Eastside Intergroup Representative - Kent C.
 - Pancake breakfast was Saturday. It was packed. Good 50 - 50 raffle and raffle baskets.
 - Meeting is live once a quarter now. Look on the Eastside Intergroup website for meeting times at Kelsey Creek Church.
 - Always looking for volunteers for 12-step call list and other service opportunities.
 - Will be doing the annual picnic in August with a poker run and a new poker room for bikes.
 - Events - Dale D.
 - The April fishing trip was a great time. Probably 24 people there.
 - Grapevine/Literature - Linda Z.
 - Linda made herself available for the role tonight and was elected in.
 - Third Legacy - OPEN
 - Web and Digital - Virgil O.
 - Virgil wasn't able to attend tonight but sent advance notice and an update that the website is doing well. Reach out to him for anything needed on the site..
 - Young People in A.A. - OPEN
- Old Business
- New Business
 - Posts to be added to the site will be sent to Virgil as web/digital chair. That's our process as of right now. Posts regarding the Young People's meeting looking for support and the Eastside Intergroup picnic will be sent his way.

- Item for future consideration. Do we want to invest in equipment to host the hybrid district meeting and to use for other events? Speaker/mic? Camera?
- GSR Reports
 - Please accept my apologies on this item. I did not capture specific notes as updates on groups were shared.
 - Stefanie P. provided an update on her group for which she is the new GSR
- Announcements
- Meeting closed with the Responsibility Statement
 - “I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that I am responsible.”
- Next District 36 Business Meeting
 - Tuesday, June 6th, 2023
 - [Link to Zoom meeting](#)